
 
 
 
          

June 8, 2023 
 
Town Supervisor  
P.O. Box 500 
11 Main Street  
South Salem, NY 10590 
 
 
Dear Tony Gonçalves, Supervisor, 
 
The Lewisboro Town Park Playground Improvement Corp. (LPP) is pleased to 

present the second check for $55,000 to the Town of Lewisboro, NY. These funds 

were donated by Lewisboro community members, local businesses, and committee 

members of LPP.  This is the second of two checks intended for the Lewisboro 

Town Park Playground Project. We would like to thank the Town Board Members 

and Lewisboro Recreation Department for your guidance and assistance, and we 

are grateful for your partnership. Lewisboro’s commitment to providing inclusive 

recreational opportunities for all members of our community has been instrumental 

in making this playground a reality. 

 
 
Regards, 
 
Valerie Cancro  
President and Project Manager  
 
 
We have also contributed:  
Blank Brick materials: $2,385.75 
Chess Tables: $3,675  
146,060.75 and 55,000 = $201,060.75 



Message to community: 
 
Hi, I’m Valerie Cancro President and Project Manager of the LPP.  
 
The Lewisboro Town Park Playground Improvement Committee would like to 
thank the community for coming out in a big way for the Ribbon Cutting and 
Grand Opening on June 3rd 2023. We had an amazing turn out of very excited 
children and families. Since the opening we have been overjoyed to see the usage 
of the playground and the gathering of community members.  
 
We had some questions around whether there was still time to donate bricks to the 
new playground. After discussing with the brick company, they have agreed to re-
open our brick fundraiser for a limited time, and we will update the current brick 
footprint with any new bricks that people would like to donate. We are so 
appreciative of all the support.  
 
Please visit our website under donation options and select “That’s my Brick” to 
custom order your brick today. Brick website:  
https://www.thatsmybrick.com/lewisboroplay/design-brick.php 
 
Another way to support both the Lewisboro Playground Improvement Project and 
the Lewisboro Library is to purchase your own Lewisboro Illustrated Poster by 
local artist Marilena Perilli. This collaboration fundraiser gives the opportunity for 
the playground committee to purchase a communication board to be installed at the 
park.  
 
The community has been behind the fundraising for the new playground and while 
the playground is complete, there are some areas that the Lewisboro Playground 
still needs support such as: maintenance, updated picnic tables, and some upgrades 
to the pavilion. To that effect, our 501(c)(3) has agreed to stay open in order to 
continue to collect donations from people who may not have had the chance over 
the last four years. 
 
Once the extended donation period has closed, the team of volunteers working 
under the 501(c) would like to close the corporation in their final act as The 
Lewisboro Playground Improvement Project. It has been an honor working on this 
project, and I know our volunteers are looking forward to enjoying the new 
playground.   
 
*Please visit our website: lewisboroplayground.com for more information 


